
Munson Township Board of Supervisors
Meeting Minutes
July 20, 2020
The regular monthly meeting of the Munson Township Board of Supervisors was called to order at 8:00 PM on July 20, 2020 by Chairman, Butch Gertken. 
Present
Joe Willenbring, Matt Burg Clerk, Boni Behnen, Treasurer, Dick Behnen, P & Z Ad., Lynn Burg, P& Z Chair, Orville Willenbring and P and Z member, Mike Behnen.

A motion to approve the town board minutes, with three changes from June 15, 2020, was made by Burg, seconded by Willenbring. Carried 3-0.
Treasurer’s Report
Income $218,976.79 Expenses $55,928.58 Balance $569,684.19. A motion to accept the Treasurer’s report was made by Willenbring, seconded by Burg. Carried 3-0. 
COL Fire Update
New Hire, Josh Ward. Fire Dept requested 3 new pagers and SPA masks. 
The department is now considering purchasing a 4 door pick up instead of a suburban. Cost $45-$50,000 complete.
The department would also like to know if any money would be available for the fire dept through the Cares Act.
Willenbring asked about a tar break out on Fellows Road near 43. MN Blacktopping will be in the area working on Big Lake Road and it would make sense to have them repair it at the same time as the others. The supervisors okayed the work. 
Willenbring presented a proposal from WSB Engineering Services for chip seal on 243rd St, from CR 23 to 1285 feet east and Becker Lake Circle. Engineering fee $5750. Astech Quote - $20,729.28
Allied Quote - $21,233.14
Motion to award the job to Astech and hire WBS for engineering was made byWillenbring, second by Burg. Carried 3-0.
No decision was made on hiring Mike Nielson to develop a road plan for the township as he was not in attendance.
Zach Euteneur (Schleper Farm) asked Gertken if the board would okay with him widening the approach on 260th to allow for semis to get into the property. Zach would take care of the cost. Lynn said that a permit would be needed. After a short discussion the board decided that the approach would be to the Farming Township side of the road and that Zach should get in touch with Farming for permission and a permit.
With a motion from Burg, second by Willenbring Gertken signed the Cares Act Certification Form. Carried 3-0. Boni will email it to the MN Dept of Revenue. 
The board reviewed the draft of the survey that will be sent out by the City of Richmond concerning interest by Munson Township residents in being included in a sewer project. The board will wait to see what level of interest the residents of the township have in the project and go from there.
The board was not sure if they were up to date on their BAE training. Boni will check.
Matt Gertken, Ralph’s Excavating was concerned about a pile of dirt that was on Edgewater Road. It is in the way and Gertken is afraid that they will not be able to get the road plowed in the winter. The board will check into it.

A motion to pay bills and was made by Willenbring, seconded by Burg. Carried 3-0. Bills were paid in the amount of $ 31,413.36 using check numbers 6803-6820. 
A motion to pay Burg for spraying road ditches and mowing was made by Willenbring, second by Gertken. Carried 2-0. Burg abstained. Check #6813.
A motion to pay Gertken for cutting road ditches was made by Burg, second by Willenbring. Carried 2-0. Gertken abstained. Check #6817.

At 9:08, the meeting was adjourned.
Minutes submitted by:	Boni Behnen, Clerk 
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